Town of Sanbornton

Box 124, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton New Hampshire 03269  Tel. 603.286.8303   Fax. 603.286.9544


HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSON
MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, June 28, 2012 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, New Hampshire

The meeting was called to order by HDC Chairman Franz Vail at 7:00 PM.
Roll Call

Regular Members present: 
Franz Vail, Linda Salatiello

Alternate Members present: 
Emily Vinton 

Regular Members absent:
Abigail Mercer and Guy Giunta, Ex Officio. 

Alternate Members absent:
None

Others Present:

Bob Ward, Town Planner
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members
      Emily Vinton was seated for Abigail Mercer
Approval of Meeting Minutes
Approval of the minutes of the February and April HDC meetings was postponed. 
HDC Boundaries
Bob Ward will check in the 1962 Master Plan for information on the boundaries of the HDC.

HDC Membership
The Commission reviewed the status of HDC membership.  Bob Ward reported that the HDC is allowed by State statute 3 to 7 members who are appointed by BOS.  The Commission determined that the Sanbornton HDC has 5 regular members (4 appointed by the BOS plus the BOS/Ex officio Member).  Also the HDC currently has 2 alternate member positions.

Bob Ward reported that the Planning Board had accepted the HDC’s invitation to have a Planning Board member on the HDC and has recommended that Nick Orgettas be appointed by the BOS to this position. 

HDC Meeting Date

The Commission discussed its meeting schedule and decided that the HDC will have a regular monthly meeting date scheduled but that the meeting would only be held if business matters necessitated holding the meeting, which is essentially the same arrangement the Sanbornton Zoning Board of Adjustment has.  The Commission also decided that a regular quarterly HDC meeting will automatically be held.
Public Hearing

A Public Hearing was opened by Chairman Vail at 7:15 PM  to consider the review and approval of an application from David and Lisa Rivers, 65 Gulf Road (Tax Map 26, Lot 068-002).  The applicants requested approval of their proposed project to construct a one-story addition (10’x12”) on the west side of their existing two-story residence.  This proposal complies with all HDC requirements as well as with the requirements of the Town Zoning Ordinance.  After consideration of the details of the proposed construction by the HDC, Linda Salatiello moved that the application be approved as submitted.  The motion was seconded by the Emily Vinton and was approved unanimously.


Other Business
There was no other business to come before the HDC.
Next HDC Meeting

The next HDC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 14.  The Town Office Meeting Room is available and reserved.
      Meeting Adjourned

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner 
